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SUMMARY

This information paper provides a status update on the Russian American Coordinating Group for Air Traffic Control (RACGAT).

1.
Background

1.1
At the request of the Russian Federation and the International Air Transport Association (IATA) the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO) Asia Pacific Regional Office hosted a Special Coordinating Meeting (SCM) on Cross-Polar and Russian Trans-East (RTE) Routes on 15-16 November  2005.  Full minutes of the meeting are available on the ICAO website at www.icao.int under Regional meetings. 

1.2 The most recent meeting of the ICAO Air Traffic Services (ATS) Coordinating Group – China, Mongolia, Russian Federation, IATA (CMRI/4) was held in Shenzen, China in March 2003 and the last RACGAT meeting (RACGAT/13) was held in Vladivostok, Russia in October 2003. The parties share a concern over multilateral planning activities for this region as most issues are addressed at these meetings.

2.
Discussion

2.1
Traffic on the cross polar route structure has increased significantly in the past two years. This increase, coupled with increasing fuel costs, caused the Russian Federation and IATA to request this meeting to review ATS capabilities supporting city pairs serving North America and Southeast Asia. 

2.2
The Russian Federation has established the Federal Air Navigation Authority, which will have the management responsibility for Russian airspace and ATS. Restructuring and implementation activities for the new organization are currently underway. Within Russian airspace this will result in changes to airspace delegation between facilities, and should promote more rapid implementation of service improvements such as reduced vertical separation minimum (RVSM), air ground communications, and 24 hour service availability in the polar regions. Because of the effort involved to implement this new organization, Russia will not be able to support a RACGAT meeting in the near term, however they were able to commit to continued coordination with the FAA on flow management and procedural issues associated with the polar region.  

3.
Recommendation

3.1
The meeting is invited to note the information in this paper and to refer to the ICAO website for additional information on this subject.
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